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Mr. Chairman,

1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on agenda item 134:
Programme Budget for the biennium 2014 - 2015: Capital Master Plan (CMP).

2. The Group of 77 and China would like to thank Mr. Michael Alderstein, Assistant
Secretary-General and Executive Director of the Capital Master Plan, for introducing the
Eleventh annual progress report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of the
Capital Master Plan contained in document A/68/352 and the report of the Secretary-
General on final expenditures for associated costs for 2008 to 2013 contained in
document A/68/352/Add.1. We also express our appreciation to Mr. Hugh O'Farrell,
Director of External Audit (United Kingdom and Northern Irelands) and Chairman of the
Audit Operations Committee of the Board of Auditors, for his introduction of the report
of the Board contained in document A/68/5 (Vol. V), as well the Chief of the Policy and
Oversight Coordination Service, of the Department of Management, Mr. Mario Baez, for
introducing the report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of the
recommendations of the Board as contained in document A/68/336. The Group also
thanks the Chairman of Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions
(ACABQ), Mr. Carlos Ruiz Massieu, for introducing the report of the Advisory
Committee contained in document A/68/551.

Mr. Chairman,

2. The Group of 77 and China welcomes the progress made in the implementation of the
Capital Master Plan, in particular the reocuppancy of the Secretariat and the Conference

Building.

3. Over the past few years of implementation of the Project, the Group has consistently
maintained that the CMP must be completed in time and within the approved budget,
without affecting the original scope nor compromising on the quality of the final product.
The management's handling of the CMP budget and the unresolved issue of the
associated costs are but some of these major areas of concern. The failure to accurately
predict and timely inform the General Assembly on both the associated costs and any
projected budget increase resulting from issues such as change orders, security






